
 
 

May 16, 2024 

 

Public Notice – 18th Avenue Construction Project.  

 

Parkway Enterprises will be commencing the rehabilitation of 18th Ave from 48th Street going 

west to the end of the cul-de-sac. During construction there will be road closures and detours as 

follows: 

 

1. Effective Tuesday May 21, 2024, 18th Avenue between 48th and 49th Street, plus 48th 

Street between Edson Drive and 17th Avenue will be closed to through traffic for 

approximately six weeks.  Impacted residents along 18th Avenue will be provided back 

lane access to their property.  
 

2. All other traffic is requested to use 49th Street and 12th Avenue as an alternative detour 

route during the construction period.   
 

3. Garbage collection for the properties along 18th Ave between 48th Street and 49th Street 

will be done via the back alleys for the duration of the project.  
 

4. Houses that are to be connected to temporary water service will be switched over 

beginning Tuesday May 21, 2024, and Wednesday May 22, 2024.  The Contractor will 

meet with each individual homeowner to ensure that the main shutoff valve inside the 

house is closed and that the temporary water system is working.  
 

5. To ensure the quality of water in your homes during this temporary connection, we 

strongly encourage all residents of the affected houses to take the following precautionary 

measures once connected to the temporary water: 

a. Shut off the water supply to the water heater and water softener until you 

complete the flushing process. 

b. Turn on all taps (excluding the shower head) in your home to flush your 

plumbing system. 

c. Allow the water to run for at least 5 minutes before using it for any purpose. 

d. Do not use the washing machine until the flushing process is complete and 

until you make sure that the water is clear from any potential discoloration or 

sediment.  

e. Once you ensure that the water is clear from any potential discoloration or 

sediment, you can turn the water supply back on to the water heater and water 

softener. 

For the safety of our workers, and the public, please adhere to all traffic signage posted within 

the construction zone. 

 

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause, and kindly request your patience and 

cooperation during this time.  

  

Thank you.     



 


